
winds of change are coming

"daniel spoke, saying, “i saw in my vision by night, 
and behold, the four winds of heaven were stirring up 
the great sea." dan 7:2

before i get into that, let me repeat something below.
-------
"what if the wind ceased to blow?  i don't think there 
would be many dramatic instant effects.  some children 
(and adults) would have their kites drop from the sky, 
stuff would stop blowing around, sailing ships would be 
stuck and the temperature of some room would increase 
or decrease slightly.  after some time the last wave 
would hit shore leaving the sea pretty much still, 
tornadoes and hurricanes would stop.

after a few days the problem arrives.  without wind 
systems warm, moist air won't move around.  water might 
still evaporate but it won't travel meaning anywhere 
away from a large body of water will dry up.  lakes 
might be alright as the evaporating water will fall 
back into them and the sea will be fine but anywhere 
else will get very dry very quickly.  plants, animals 
and humans will slowly die from dehydration with most 
water inaccessible being salt water or ice.  even if we 
survive this the problems don't stop.  the equator will 
no longer shed its heat as quickly so it will become 
very warm, mountains may remain cool enough to be 
habitable but nowhere else will.  at the same time the 
poles, deprived of heat from the equator, will freeze 
solid.

there are other effects but it basically boils down to 



everyone dying."
-------
now read rev 7:1.  "after these things i saw four 
angels standing at the four corners of the earth, 
holding the four winds of the earth, that the wind 
should not blow on the earth, on the sea, or on any 
tree."

so wind is necessary for life.  "the wind blows where 
it wishes, and you hear the sound of it, but cannot 
tell where it comes from and where it goes.  so is 
everyone who is born of the Spirit." john 3:8  the Holy 
Spirit is the bringer and giver of life.

there are also winds (spirits) that blow from a 
different source; evil spirits.  october and halloween 
are their time to demonstrate; to manifest.  play no 
part.  it is not a innocent children's holiday.  it is 
a time to lift up and attempt to glorify evil, perhaps 
even being a precursor to the abomination that causes 
desolation. 

no, the Lord has not whispered to me exactly what those 
changes may be, but even a casual glance alerts the 
believer that spiritual darkness is on the increase 
with all the lawlessness and vainglory.  while the 
unbeliever may be bewildered, they still live in the 
natural and seek solutions there.

i suspect they, along with the casual believer will 
soon will be shaken by those changes.  i was watching 
some seasoned believers talking the other day about 
occurrences they had heard about.



there were some runners and one experienced believer 
was overtaken by a lovely, tall, blonde woman.  she 
approached with a smile but then her eyes suddenly 
turned black.  knowing warfare, he verbally took 
authority over the spirit and as she ran ahead she 
opened her mouth to reveal sharpened teeth and growled.

then there was the pastor of a church, called by the 
deputy because the neighbors were complaining about the 
ruckus going on inside the church.  the deputy assumed 
it was a youth meeting go wild but upon calling the 
pastor, he assured him there was none scheduled.  they 
both went to the church, heard the loud noises, piano 
playing and all.  as soon as they opened the door to 
enter the church all sounds immediately ceased and 
examination revealed no one was present; at least none 
visible.

curious, the deputy did some research which revealed 
the building and land had been dedicated to the dancers 
of lucifer.  it seems the assembly had purchased an old 
building and restored it.  the land was eventually made 
into a parking lot and the church rebuilt on an 
adjacent property.  all subsequent happenings ceased.

fact or fiction all?  for those who believe, no proof 
is necessary.  for those who don't believe, no proof is 
possible.  these things have always been among us, but 
now even more.  as more and more embrace the deception 
of darkness, manifestations multiply accordingly.  it's 
kind of like the fiction/comedy film ghost busters 
where everything comes to a crescendo.  the fact is, 
the veil is thinning between the natural and 
supernatural.



"for the mystery of lawlessness is already at work; 
only He who now restrains will do so until He is taken 
out of the way." 2 thess 2:7  the restrainer, the 
church, acts in conjunction with the Holy Spirit.  as 
long as we are here exercising our authority, the devil 
cannot have his day in full measure.  he and following 
spirits are restrained; held back.

"woe to you who desire the day of the Lord!  for what 
good is the day of the Lord to you?  it will be 
darkness, and not light." amos 5:18  what else is the 
tribulation but satan gone wild accompanied by the 
wrath of God poured out.  "assuredly, I say to you, all 
these things will come upon this generation" matt 23:36  
"for then there will be great tribulation, such as has 
not been since the beginning of the world until this 
time, no, nor ever shall be." matt 24:21

the winds of change are coming as old spirits are 
loosed from their bonds for the appointed time.  they 
will walk among mankind again, revealed for all to see.  
"and the angels who did not keep their proper domain, 
but left their own abode, He has reserved in 
everlasting chains under darkness for the judgment of 
the great day." jude 1:6  just how much of their evil 
we will be allowed to see i cannot say, only that even 
now it gets progressively worse. 

just listen to this:  "leading UFO researcher ron james 
says senior figures in the US government fear aliens 
are in fact demons.  ron, who is director of media 
relations for UFO research group MUFON, claims there is 
'a very large contingent of people' within the pentagon 



who opposed the work of the advanced aerospace threat 
identification program [AATIP] because they think the 
UAPs regularly reported by US military sources are 
piloted by creatures from Hell."

only those grounded in the Holy Spirit will have a 
defense and the armor of God to battle with.  you have 
been warned.  now take up your armor that you may be 
able to stand against the wiles of the devil.  some 
battle with action while others battle with prayer, but 
both are urgent.  "for yet a little while, and He who 
is coming will come and will not tarry." heb 10:37  
yes, there is hope in our future.  maranatha!


